HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2017 – 10:05 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Kim Roy and Troy Garron with Police Chief Broderick to discuss contract negotiations for Patrol Officers:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


Seelig received a memo dated November 9th (did not have time to present at the BOS meeting on November 14th) to officer Schleiff from the Union lawyers.  The memo was in response to the patrol officer’s request to amend the recognition clause of their collective bargaining agreement and Attorney Davidson suggested the following amendment:

The bargaining unit shall include all permanent full-time police officers and regular part-time permanent police officers employed by the Town of Halifax Police department, excluding the chief, deputy chief, lieutenants, sergeants, any student officer as defined by MGL Chapter 41 section 96B, intermittent police officers hired after November 1, 2017, who are not regular part-time employees, civilian employees, special and auxiliary employees, managerial and confidential employees, and all other employees.  

Seelig thought that it did not make sense and Chief Broderick said he was not sure where they came up with the wording.  Seelig said that the patrol officers are concerned that they will be outnumbered and the chief said that could very well happen if he was to hire three part-timers.  Roy said that if they are part of the union then they should have a vote.  Chief suggested to the patrol officers that they send a letter to the BOS and to talk with their steward.  He then said that if they do vote them out the part-timers could make their own union.

Seelig said that the BOS is not legally obligated to open the contract and he suggested to Schleiff to make the part-timers part of the union but with non-voting ability. 

Garron said the letter does not specifically say they want to re-open the contract and asked if they have written to the Board and Seelig said not formally.  

Broderick said that he will make another attempt to see what they are thinking and Seelig said that if hears back from Schleiff he will tell him to talk with the Chief.    

Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:13 p.m.:
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk

/pjm
